
 

June 20, 2024  

   

The Honorable Gavin Newsom   

Governor   

State of California    

1303 10th Street, Suite 1173   

Sacramento, California 95814   

   

Dear Governor Newsom,  

   

I write to express strong concerns regarding the Condemned Inmate Transfer Program (CITP), 

which has allowed 39 death row inmates from the San Quentin Prison to be transferred to the 

California Institution for Men (CIM) in Chino.1 The inmate transfers raise serious concerns about 

the safety and security of individuals and families of the Chino community. Moreover, Chino 

area residents should be allowed to provide formal input on whether the death row inmates 

transferred from the San Quentin Prison can continue to be imprisoned at CIM.   

   

Unfortunately, the transfer of 39 death row inmates to the CIM in Chino was done without any 

consultation or notice to local officials and community residents. The California Department of 

Corrections and Rehabilitation (CDCR) and the state bear the responsibility of keeping 

communities near CIM safe from death row inmates. However, Chino Councilperson Karen 

Comstock has indicated that CIM is poorly equipped to house the death row offenders and has 

cited a 2008 state auditor’s report that the prison needs $26 to 30 million per year to bring it to 

acceptable standards.2 Furthermore, as of June 2024, the CIM prison population is at nearly 140 

percent overcapacity3. It is unfathomable that the state government is transferring death row 

inmates to a prison that lacks adequate infrastructure and safety standards.   

  

With the overcapacity of the prison population and the lack of proper infrastructure to house 

death row inmates, the CIM facilities face a higher risk of violent prison escapes into nearby 

residential areas. As recently as 2018, a CIM inmate escaped and led police on a fast-moving 

pursuit in a stolen car until he was apprehended a few days later.4 The 2018 escape is proof that 

CIM does not have the enough resources to prevent violent criminals from escaping.   

  

With these concerns raised, we urge you to reconsider transferring CITP inmates at CIM to 

prisons with the resources and infrastructure to house death row inmates. Finally, the voices of 

the Chino community should be heard in the CITP process, and the risk to the safety of children 

and families in the area should be thoroughly analyzed and examined. Your office must listen to 

Chino community residents and keep them safe from harm.   

 

Sincerely, 

  

  

 

Young Kim  

Member of Congress 

 
1 See CBS News Link   
2 See Champion Newspapers   
3 See CDCR Weekly Population Report 
4 See CBS News Link  

https://www.cbsnews.com/losangeles/news/chino-city-leaders-and-community-members-denounce-transfer-of-death-row-inmates-to-california-institution-for-men/
https://www.championnewspapers.com/news/article_c2dc13e8-fe6b-11ee-a9b7-3f0632315ff2.html
https://www.cdcr.ca.gov/research/wp-content/uploads/sites/174/2024/06/Tpop1d240619.pdf
https://www.cbsnews.com/losangeles/news/chino-city-leaders-and-community-members-denounce-transfer-of-death-row-inmates-to-california-institution-for-men/

